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Fond Farewells 
By:  Kathryn Sullivan, Human Resources Administrator 

Over the past few months, we have bid fond farewells to some long-time Court family 
members. 
 
Gull Weaver - Division Manager, Jacksonville 
Retired July 31 with 28 years of Court service. 
Gull started with the Court in 1995 as an IT professional, serving in roles of 
increasing responsibility until her ultimate promotion to Division Manager in 2010. 
Gull’s guidance and leadership have been invaluable to the Jacksonville Division, and 
we wish her much joy and adventure in her well-deserved retirement! 
 
Dedra Gann - Judicial Assistant to Judge McEwen, Tampa 
Retired August 31 with 36 years of Court service. 
Dedra began her career with the Court in 1987, serving as Judge Paskay’s and then 
Judge Jennemann’s courtroom deputy for over 30 years. In 2016, she became Judicial 
Assistant to Judge McEwen. Thank you, Dedra, for your dedication to the Court these 
last 36 years. We hope you give yourself the time to explore anything and everything 
you’ve ever desired! 
 
Marti Malone - Courtroom Deputy to Judge Williamson, Tampa 
Retired September 30 with 25 years of Court service. 
Marti started with the Court in 1998 as a Case Manager. She then served as Judge 
Williamson’s sole Courtroom Deputy for his 22 years on the bench. Marti continued 
to serve the Tampa judges as a backup courtroom deputy until her recent retirement. 
We thank Marti for everything she’s contributed to the Court and celebrate her in 
retirement! 
 
Kim Osment - Systems Project Manager, Orlando 
Retired September 30 with 33 years of Court service. 
Kim began with the Court in 1989 as a Generalist Clerk until her appointment as a 
Judicial Assistant in 1994, where she would go on to support Judges Briskman and 
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Jennemann. Kim would later lend her operational expertise to the Clerk’s Office as 
its Communications Specialist and then Systems Project Manager. Kim was a true 
professional who showed by example that excellence is something to aim for daily. 
Congratulations to Kim! 
 
Cindy Turner - Law Clerk to Judge Delano, Tampa 
Retired October 31 with 28 years of Court service. 
Cindy started with the Court in 1995 as Judge Glenn’s law clerk. In July 2019, she 
joined Judge Delano’s chambers, where she continued to serve with distinction and 
honor. Cindy’s legal career with the Court was one of excellence and renown. The 
Court is grateful for the legacy of hard work and commitment Cindy left behind. 


